
 

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Oswald’s Catholic Primary School 
Parents’ / Carers’ Newsletter 

Spring term 2023 - Easter edition 

https://stoswaldsschool.com/ @StOswaldsPriLiv Google Classroom Weduc 

Together with 

Jesus, we will learn 

and Grow in Faith. 

An Easter message from Mrs Walsh 

Infants – 2PM  

Juniors – 5LD  
                 
 

 

 

 

 

Feliz 

Pascua 

He has risen! 

-Matthew 

28:6 

 



   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations to our new 

School counsellor’s!  

 

Our Lenten 

Journey 

KS2 Easter Service 

Thank you to Fr. Liam for leading our Ash Wednesday 

services. Our Key Stage 1 children had their service in the 

school hall, whilst Key Stage 2 visited St Oswald’s church. 

Children and staff received ashes on their forehead to 

remind us to turn our hearts to God as we start our Lenten 

journey together. 

 

Children from KS2 retold the 

very important story of the 

stations of the cross through 

acting, readings and reflections 

for parents in church.  

 

 

Ash Wednesday 

Stations of the Cross 

KS1 Easter Service 

EYFS  

KS1 pupils led a service in 

school for parents. The children 

in Year 1 retold the fourteen 

stations of the cross through 

freeze-frames, whilst Year 2 led 

the readings and reflections.   

 

Our nursery and reception children led a wonderful Prayer and Liturgy to reflect on 

how Jesus died on Good Friday and was given new life on Easter Sunday. The 

children thought about how they can show acts of kindness during Lent to be more 

like Jesus. 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

Competitions 
Congratulations to our pupils who have taken part in sporting 

competitions this half term: 

Year 2 competed in the city finals for matball. 

Year 2 finished 4th in a Boccia competition. 

Year 4 finished 3rd in a new age curling competition.  

Year 4 dodgeball team finished 3rd in the county finals. 

Year 4 competed in a boy’s football tournament.  

Year 5 boys finished 3rd in the city finals. 

Year 6 basketball team finished 1st in a basketball competition.  

Well done to all of our children who took part  

– we are very proud of you all!  
 

What a wonderful time we all had on World Book Day. The 

children loved exploring the work of famous authors, writing 

book reviews, designing their own book covers and listening to 

live storytellers online. The children looked fantastic in their 

costumes - here are some of them! 

 

For STEM week, our 

KS1 and KS2 pupils 

explored ways that we 

can all take action 

against climate 

change for a safer and 

more sustainable 

future. 

 

DT week was an exciting week – year 6 learnt 

various stitching techniques to make a 

cushion. Year 3 and year 5 used computer 

programming technology to design their own 

products, whilst year 2 made a moving vehicle 

using recycled materials. Year 1 enjoyed 

created their own moving picture using sliders 

and levers and year 4 created their own pop-up 

product. All year groups were given the 

opportunity to evaluate their product. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Happy Easter from all of St Oswald’s Catholic Primary School!  

Easter fun 
 

The children have had a wonderful time taking part in a 

variety of Easter activities in school. Our Nursery 

children have been looking after some ducklings, and 

all classes have made Easter crafts such as Easter 

baskets, Easter gardens and cards for friends and 

family.  

Our Easter bonnet/ hat and egg competitions were a hit 

– well done to all of the children for their fantastic 

efforts and congratulations to all of our winners from 

every class.  

The PTFA Easter Bingo was a huge success. Money 

raised will be used for new equipment for our classes. 

Thank you to all those who donated chocolate for this 

event – it is much appreciated! 

 

 

6JJ have been helping out the one and 

only Steven Mulhern by choosing a 

magic trick for him to use in his 

upcoming show! How exciting! 

Check out our Year 6’s twitter page for 

the full video! 

https://twitter.com/StOsYear6 

 

https://twitter.com/StOsYear6

